
Medary Town Board – Regular monthly meeting minutes 
Tuesday,  June 12, 2018 
 
The regular monthly meeting of the Medary Town Board was held on Tuesday, June 12, 2018 at the Town Hall.  
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 by Chairperson Linda Seidel.  Board members present:  Supervisor 1 
Steve Elsen, Clerk Diane Elsen, Treasurer Mary Hofer.  Excused:  Mike Weibel 
 
Also in attendance were the following: Tom Brown, W. Witzman, Jennifer Jones – Bittersweet Floral, Nick 
Nichols, Joe Van Aelstyn, Nese Nasif – Girl Scout Troup 9120. 
 
Approval of May 8, 2018 Regular Board Meeting 
Motion:  Steve Elsen to approve the minutes as presented from the May 8, 2018 regular monthly board 
meeting.  Second by Linda Seidel.  All Aye 
 
Approval of May 29, 2018 Special Board Meeting – Road Works Proposals 
Motion:  Steve Elsen to approve the minutes as presented from the Special Board Meeting – Road Works 
Proposals. Second: Linda Seidel.  All aye 
 
Jennifer Jones – Bittersweet Floral 
Follow up from Jennifer Jones request temporary use permit for use of her greenhouse for events from June 1, 
2018 through October 31, 2018.  Would be for 180 days and renewed annually. Motion:  Linda Seidel to 
approve temporary use permit from June 1, 2018 to October 31, 2018.  Second by Steve Elsen.  All Aye 
 
Bluffland Coordinator – Chuck Zauner Presentation 
Mission to connect all trails from Southern La Crosse to Holmen.  MOU- trying to protect bluffs and yet make 
them useable.  Requesting monetary support from Town of Medary.  Tabled until July for more information. 
 
Credit Card Acceptance using:  govpay.net 
Tabled until July 
 
Liquor License Application approval for 2018 2019 
Motion:  Linda Seidel to approve the liquor license for 4 Sisters Creekside Pub and Grill.  Second by Steve 
Elsen.  All aye. 
Motion; Linda to approve liquor license for Bluebird Springs Recreational Area contingent upon payment of 
personal property tax bill.  Second by Steve Elsen.  All aye. 
 
Road Matters 
Tom has looked at several roads that have issues.  He will take care of them. He checked on the culvert in 
Meadowwood and it is clear. 
Down tree on power lines on Miller Road Saturday, June 9.  Fire Department called. 
Need to check with Mike on the culvert size for the bottom of Old Hickory Pt.  Table to July 
Will need to get bid for Vance culvert replacement. 

 
Citizen Concerns 
Bensons say that the blacktop by their driveway is too high.  Needs more shoulder build up.  Board will look at 
it before the next meeting. 



Water is pooling along Smith Valley Road – Mosquito Heaven.  Will be fixed with the culvert replacement in 
the Vance driveway. 
Nick Nichols – Heavy rains have washed down Town of Medary hill into his barn.  Seeking damages.  Board will 
look at it. 
 
Monthly Bills 
Motion:  Steve Elsen to approve the bills as presented through June 12, 2018.  Second by Linda Seidel.  All aye. 
 
Meeting Adjourn 
Motion: Linda Seidel to adjourn the monthly meeting.  Second: Steve Elsen.  All aye. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40pm 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Diane Elsen 
Town of Medary Clerk 
 


